Dear Editor,

Beyond editorializing about how the Farm Bureau’s new group’s ad is portraying, and potentially putting in danger, Bill Stowe [Ads are smear campaign against Stowe, Dec. 11], the Register’s editorial staff should understand they are, in some respects, responsible for these continuing attacks on Stowe.


In the guise of “editing,” the Register’s editorial staff has not allowed the public to understand that agriculture in Iowa can be clean (non-polluting), can build soil, provide habitat for animals, birds, insects, soil microorganisms; and, rather than ethanol fuel, can raise food products that are healthy for humans. The Register could allow the public to know about crops and cropping systems that exist today, that if adopted into the farm bill, would do all this and more, and also lessen the impact of floods from climate change-enhanced rain events.


The Farm Bureau, and other industrial ag commodity and apologist groups, spend money repeating myths: that we feed the world; that this industrial model is the only way to feed a hungry world; that industrial ag farmers are stewards of the soil; that industrial ag provides inexpensive food. Repeat something enough times, especially without counter examples, and the uninformed public can be duped. And, people like Stowe can be demonized. 

The Register’s Opinion editors should quit being the gate-keepers for industrial agriculture in this state. There is an agriculture, and an agricultural culture, that will not pollute, stink, poison, or depopulate our rural small towns and countryside. If you allow that story to be told by those who understand it, and in their own words, what Bill Stowe and the Des Moines Water Works are doing would be understood by the public as something extremely important for the future of Iowa, and of agriculture. 
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